SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING MINUTES – MARCH 1, 2006
ATTENDANCE - Kati Adams, Phil Adams, Linda Landers, Cathy Herrera, Anita Stoddard, Joe Primeau, Randy & Mardeen Gordon, Karen  Barton, Joe Primeau, Mike Olmstead, Shawn Andrews; Mike Olmsted

Linda called meeting to order at 7:03. 

Phil motioned that we approve minutes, Anita seconded. Minutes approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT – Not available.  (Judy was unable to attend the meeting)

Joe asked about the Treasurer’s position, which will be vacant at the end of this baseball season. It was suggested that we could make an announcement about the open position on Opening Day.

BUSINESS UPDATES

SPONSORS - Phil has 3 sponsors for Tball and is waiting to hear back from others.

UNIFORMS – Phil reported that uniforms should be in by the end of the week. Joe asked if there was any regulation regarding uniforms, pants in particular. Kati, Phil and Linda explained that it is up to the manager.

PITCHING MOUND – Shawn and Phil have been unsuccessful in their attempts to get the pitching mound that was purchased from Valley Sports.  Judy sent an invoice to Craig Floyd so that we can be reimbursed. Shawn is working on getting a new mound. Phil gave Shawn general specifics on what to look for.

OTHER EQUIPMENT UPDATES  – Shawn reported that the pitching machines have been ordered.  Shawn submitted receipt to Linda Landers.  Shawn has been in contact with someone at the lumberyard regarding an equipment box. They have agreed to give us a discount. Shawn will have more info next week regarding this.

Shawn needs the combination for the room at Highlands. Phil suggested that  Shawn contact Charlie, the groundskeeper at Highlands. 

Shawn also will need to purchase chalk for Highlands.  Chalker and Pitch Machine are the only equipment items needed at Highlands because the Farm Division does not need umpire equipment.  

OPENING DAY – Ceremonies will go from 10:00 to 11:00 (a.m.) Pictures will start at 8:00. Randy has scheduled 20 minutes per team for pictures. Last picture time before opening ceremony is 9:40am.  

Randy needs to get team parent contact info, Cathy has Major, Minor, and most of Farm She does not have Tball. 

Randy was able to secure 2 bullhorns through EBAY.  Cost was $50 each. They will be used for getting the teams on the field.  Randy submitted receipt to Linda. 

Randy has ordered various decorations for the field. He requested that all board members that can help with decorating, etc. be there by 7:00AM.

Kati suggested that the banners be checked to see if they need to be ironed, etc.

Derek Swenson will be keynote speaker. Sponsors will be the base of our theme.

Randy will talk to Mark Cosantino about announcing.  

It was suggested we have a table for the sponsors.

Joe would like to have an easel set up with a petition for Home Field Advantage.

Cathy will need an area and tables to display the accessories for sale. Will also need table for raffle tickets, etc.

Greg Kihn is not available to sing National Anthem. Hannah Peabody will sing instead.

Dylan Hendricks will recite the Pledge of Allegiance.  Color Guard from Boy Scouts will be there.  TOC teams will recite the Little League Pledge.

Board members will be introduced. Linda will introduce Derek.

Fundraisers will be announced as well as Home Field Advantage.

There will be 2 Porta-Potties. (Next year we will order these one month earlier)

BANNERS - Mardeen has contacted 4 companies regarding field banners.  Phil has talked to Winchester Auto and San Lorenzo Lumber.  Cost is $575 for the banner for the first year and $375 per year after that. Mrs. A’s Salsa and Guy Peabody might also be interested.

RAFFLE TICKETS (SJ GIANTS) – Cathy will sell raffle tickets at Opening Day.

CREDIT CARD (ONLINE) – Linda will work on this once the season gets underway.

ICE MACHINE IN SNACK BAR – Kati reported that the ice machine in the Snack Bar is no longer working.  We need to have someone check it out. Kati will take care of this.

PHONE – Linda changed the Little League phone to a stand-alone voice mail. We will be listed in the phone book. We did have a phone line and a voice mail.

MANAGER/BOARD MEMBER BOXES - Linda reported that the boxes are all labeled. They are located in the Scorekeeper’s booth at the LL Field. All managers have one. Linda, Kati and some of the other board members have one.

PA SYSTEM (& COMBINATIONS) –

Shawn will order PA on Monday.

We will put new combination box on the Scorekeeper’s booth as well as the Snack Bar.

Linda will contact all people who need to know the combinations. Kati suggested putting a telephone # on the door for people to call if they need to get in to either area. Kati/Linda will take care of the sign. 

WEBSITE – Linda proposed upgrading the LL website so that it looks nicer. A lot of the advertising would be eliminated. Cost is approx $100. Kati moved that we spend the $100 for the upgrade. Anita seconded. Motion approved.

SCOREKEEPER POSITION - Kati pointed out that we do not have a head scorekeeper. Randy asked what this position entailed. Kati gave Randy a description of the responsibilities. Kati nominated Randy for this position. Cathy seconded. Motion approved.  RANDY IS THE HEAD SCOREKEEPER.

SNACK BAR – DIVISION AND CONTROL OF $$ BETWEEN PONY AND LITTLE LEAGUE

There was a very lengthy discussion on the structure of the snack bar, specifically how the money is divided up with Pony League and how Pony has control over the funds. 

Pony currently deposits the money and at the end of the season cuts a check to LL for half the profits.  This structure needs to change because Pony has only 4 teams. LL has 9. LL plays more games. LL has Tryouts and Opening Day.  Pony did have a tryout but it was very short in comparison with Little League.  Last season Pony did not consistently have parents working in the snack bar while Pony games were being played. 

It was first suggested that Kati, Linda & Steven put together a proposal before Pony’s next board meeting. Motion made by Mardeen, Cathy seconded.  The motion was amended. Kati will put together a proposal and email it to the board members. 

Linda will approach Mark Mullins, President of Pony.

PITCH COUNT - Kati read the Little League International Pilot Pitch Count Rules.

Phil motioned that we accept the new pitch count rules. Randy seconded.  All board members approved with the exception of one. His concern was not with the policy itself but he was concerned that the managers need to understand the pitch count rules and understand their responsibility in regards to the rules.  Motion approved.  

NOTE: The International Pilot Pitch Count Rules can be viewed on: 

http://www.littleleague.org/media/pitchcountpilot.asp
GROUND RULES - Linda pointed out some minor changes to the ground rules (AAA should read Minors). The board was in agreement with these minor changes. 

Mike Olmsted voiced concern about the rules inhibiting a manager from developing some of the young players (Farm) into pitchers. Mike felt that a player should be able to pitch no more than 2 innings in a given week instead of 1 inning.  There was a very lengthy, intense discussion between Phil and Mike regarding this.  It was finally agreed upon that 7 year olds could pitch a maximum of one inning per week with a maximum of 35 pitches per game. 8 and 9 year olds can pitch a maximum of 2 innings per week with a maximum of 45 pitches per game. It will be highly recommended that the Mangers develop at least 6 pitchers per season. 

NOTE:   THE GROUND RULES CAN BE VIEWED ON THE LITTLE LEAGUE WEBSITE. 

THIS MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 10:15PM.

NEXT MEETING – March 15, 2006 – 7:00pm at the Ben Lomond Fire Station

